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Adult Rec Pickleball/Badminton  Wednesdays    7:00 pm 783-5736 

Adult Rec Volleyball   Thursdays      7:00 pm 783-0537 

Adult Rec Hockey   Mondays  8:15 pm 783-9937 

Amateur Radio Association    1st Monday     7:00 pm 783-5571 

Canadian Rangers   2nd Wednesday     7:00 pm 

Crib     Wednesdays            7:00 pm  

Double “H” Saddle Club  Last Thursday of the mth  7:00 pm 783-1084 

Fall Fair    August 24th, 2019   

Farmer’s Market   Seasonal    793-6691 

Fit for Life   Mondays and Thursdays     9:30 am 783-5338 

FSJ Senior Trip                    1st Monday      As Scheduled 783-9901 

Historical Society   3rd Thursday      7:00 pm        263-0385 

HH Figure Skating Club Mondays & Wednesdays 5:00 pm 783-8260 

Junior Canadian Rangers Every Other Monday  7:00 pm (306) 716-4722 

Library Board Meeting (Select Months) 4th Wednesday 7:00 pm 783-9414 

Library Club Ages K to Gr 4        Wednesdays      3:30 pm 783-9414 

Library Lego Club Elementary  Fridays  3:30 pm 783-9414 

Library Story Time Parents/ Tots   Tuesdays           10:30 am 783-9414 

Library Tween Club Ages 9 to 12  Tuesdays      3:15 pm 783-9414 

Library Teen Drop In Ages 13+ Thursdays      5:00 pm 783-9414 

Lions Club    1st Thursday      7:30 pm 783-1327 

New Horizon Seniors   2nd Thursday      1:00 pm 783-5345 

Rod & Gun Club    2nd Thursday     7:00 pm 783-1194 

Ski Club     2nd Thursday      7:00 pm  256-3782 
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Business  
Licenses 

The 2022 Business License  
statements have been mailed out. If 

you no longer require your  
Business License, please call the 

District Office to have your license 
cancelled. If you do not have a 

business license or are unsure if you 
require one, please stop in or  

call for more information. 
 

Bylaw No. 504, 1994 clearly states 
“that no person shall carry on, with-
in the Municipality, any business 
unless he or she is the holder of a 
valid and subsisting license issued 
to him or her under the bylaw by 
the License Inspector and shall pay 
therefore, to the License Inspector, 
the sum stated in the bylaw”. The 
annual cost for a business license is 
$50.00 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

If you are operating a business 
without a license, you are in direct 
violation of Bylaw No. 504.  

A “business” is de-
fined as any activity 
in which you receive 
monetary compensa-
tion for any services 

that you may  
provide within the 

community. 

Perhaps the best incentive for    
getting your dog licensed is that it 
increases your chances of getting 
your pet back if they get lost.  
 
Licensing your dog with the District 
means staff are able to contact you 
if someone finds your dog. 
 
It's Easy and Inexpensive 
 
The cost is $10.00 if your pet is 
spayed or neutered or $30.00 if 
they are not. Stop by and pick up 
your license at the District Office, it 
only takes a few minutes. 
 
Reduced Fines 

 
In case we get Lost…. 

Reminder….  
 

2021 Dog Licenses  
expired on  

December 31st.  
 

 

Why Should I  
License My Dog? 

The Fee for a dog picked up at 
large is $60.00. There is an addi-
tional fee of $60.00 if they are not 
licensed (this does not include any 
boarding fees, if applicable). 

Now Available  
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 Where Accepted 

• Recycle BC depots 
Multi-family collec-
tion 

• Curbside Collection 

Not Accepted 
• Hardcover or paperback books 

(donate or sell) 
• Ribbons or bows 
• Musical greeting cards with batteries 

(contact the Recycling Council of BC 
for battery and  

• e-waste recycling options) 
• Rubber bands 
• Plastic bags used to cover newspa-

pers/flyers (recycle at a Recycle BC 

Paper is recycled into new paper products, boxboard, the paper cover for  
drywall, moulded paper egg cartons and insulation.  

Accepted Materials 
• Newspapers, inserts and flyers 
• Magazines and catalogues 
• Telephone books and other directo-

ries 
• Writing and home office paper, pa-

per envelopes, and notepads 
• Paper gift wrap and greeting cards 
• Shredded paper (if your community 

separates containers and paper into 
different bins or bags for collection, 
set shredded paper out for collection 
in a paper bag or small box and 
place in your paper bin/bag; if your 
community collects paper and con-
tainers in the same bin, contain 
shredded paper in a clear plastic bag 
and place it in your recycling bin) 

The District Office has Pink T-Shirts for sale with new sizes! Youth $10.00 and Adult $15.00. 

 

Pink Shirt Day is about working together to stop bullying by celebrating  
diversity and promoting positive social relationships. 

It’s about creating a community where all people feel safe, valued and  
respected, regardless of age, sex, gender identity, sexual orientation,   

ability, or cultural background. 

If you are a victim of bullying and need help you can call a counsellor at 1-800-668-6868  
 

get the phone app or go online and seek assistance at: kidshelpphone.ca 
Canada's only national 24-hour, bilingual and anonymous phone counselling, web 

counselling and referral service for children and youth. 
The service is completely anonymous and confidential. We don't trace calls. We 

don't have call display. You don't even have to tell us your name if you don't want 
to. Whether by phone, mobile app or through our websites, you can connect with us 

whenever you want, however you want. Visit kidshelpphone.ca to learn more.   

PINK SHIRT DAY - FEBRUARY 23RD, 2022 

https://recyclebc.ca/where-to-recycle/find-depot/
tel:1-800-668-6868
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Homeowner Information 

to Building Permits  
 
 

The District of Hudson’s Hope wants to assist homeowners and contractors to avoid unnec-
essary delays and expense in planning and construction of residential projects. Below ex-
plains when permits are required, requirements for the permit, possible other documents 
that may be required and other information to assist you in obtaining your building permit. 
Additional information is available at the District Office or online at www.hudsonshope.ca  
 

A BUILDING PERMIT IS REQUIRED TO: 

•construct a new home; 

•locate mobile / modular home; 

•construct a commercial, industrial or public use building; 

•construct a new accessory building e.g., carport, farm building, garage or storage shed; 

•renovate existing buildings; 

•undertake any structural work such as interior partitions; 

•enclose a porch or roof over a sundeck; 

•move or demolish a building; 

•re-roof a building; 

•reconstruct after damage; 

•plumbing system changes; 
 

INFORMATION TO BE SUBMITTED WITH A BUILDING PERMIT APPLICATION 
 

The following items must be supplied along with a completed Building Permit Application 

before a Building Permit can be issued. A Building Permit fee is based on the value of the 

building or structure and will be calculated by the Building Official. 
 

1. BUILDING PLANS 

Two sets of detailed building plans. If you cannot draw the necessary building or site plans, 

then you should obtain the services of a qualified person. 
 

Example Floor Plans 

- scale not less than 1:50 metric (1/4 inch to 1 foot);      - all rooms, size and use of each;  
- size and location of windows and doors;     - all dimensions; 
- location of all plumbing fixtures;      - finished and unfinished areas; — 
- location of all mechanical equipment. 
 

 
Foundation & First Floor Plan 

Cross Sectional Plans 
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2. SITE PLAN 

− full legal description of lot: lot number, plan 
number; district lot number (from your tax no-
tice or Title); 

− lot dimensions; 

− adjoining street names; 

− locations and uses of existing and proposed 
buildings or additions; 

− distances from all property lines for existing and 
proposed buildings or additions; 

− location of legal road access to the property; 

− size, location and number of parking spaces; 

− existing and proposed wells or other water 
sources; 

− location of existing or proposed sewage disposal 
fields on property; 

− location of any watercourses on property show-
ing distances from existing or proposed buildings 
or additions; 

 
 

This information is intended to assist 
the general public in applying for a  

Building Permit within the  
District of Hudson’s Hope. 

 

BUILDING INSPECTIONS (Typical) 
 

The Building Bylaw requires inspections at the following stages of construction; 
 

− Footings - prior to pouring concrete. 

− Backfilling - after completion of damp-proofing, drain tile, and drain rock (if required), but 
prior to backfilling. 

− Plumbing - before any part of the plumbing system is covered. 

− Framing - after the entire rough-in plumbing, electrical and mechanical equipment is in-
stalled and the framing is completed to lockup stage, but prior to insulating. 

− Insulation and Vapour Barrier - after all insulation and vapour barriers are installed, but 
prior to covering. 

− Final - when the building or portion thereof is completed and ready for occupancy, but 
prior to occupancy thereof. 

 

An Occupancy Certificate is required prior to occupancy of a building. In order for an          
Occupancy Certificate to be issued, all inspections above must be approved. 

Elevation Plans 
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Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to 24 calls for service between December 
16th, 2021 and January 19th, 2022. 42 written violations and warning tickets 
were issued to drivers between the above dates for various motor vehicle 
related offences. Highway and road safety continues to be a focus for the 
Hudson’s Hope RCMP.  
 

Please make note of the numerous construction sites along Hwy 29 toward 
Fort St. John. Due to the increase of work sites along the highway, there is a 
large fluctuation between the speed zones for each site. Police will be moni-
toring these areas as they are a posted construction zone and fines will 
range from $196.00 to $253.00 for speeding violations within a marked 
construction zone.  
 

On December 16th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP stopped a driver for excessive 
speeding after they were observed travelling through the school zone at a 
confirmed speed of 46km/hr over the posted speed limit. The driver was  
issued a $368.00 violation ticket and received the full complimentary exces-
sive speed package that included a 7-day stay for their vehicle at the luxuri-
ous FSJ impound lot.  
 

On December 19th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP conducted a routine stop of a 
vehicle on Ellis Cres., and through the use of a breathalyzer, found the driver 
to be impaired by alcohol. The driver received a 3-day driving prohibition.  
 

On December 19th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to a commercial 
truck fire on Canyon Drive after it was reported that a commercial tanker 
truck carrying flammable liquid condensate materials had caught on fire.  
Police and Fire attended scene and cordoned off an 800m safety area near 
Canyon Drive / Beryl Prairie Rd. until such time that Fire was able to extin-
guish the flames and deem the area safe. It was later found that the fire 
started in a wheel drum on the trailer but due to the fast response time of 
our amazing local Fire Department, the flames never reached the contents of 
the tanker.  
 

On January 17th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to a residential cabin 
fire along Twelve Mile Rd. Upon police arriving on scene, it was found that 
the fire had occurred earlier in the morning and the structure was completely 
destroyed. All occupants of the residence made it out unharmed and there 
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was no further damage to neighbouring residences. Cause of the fire is un-
known at this time.  
 

The Hudson’s Hope RCMP would like to remind drivers that the time of the 
year is upon us again in which our roads and streets can become training 
grounds for bobsled and luge training overnight due to the cold, wintery 
weather. If you have not already done so, this is the time to make sure that 
your vehicles have adequate winter tires and chains for highway/road travel. 
Failure to operate a motor vehicle without adequate winter tires can result 
in a $121.00 fine.  
 

Lastly, during the late evening of an undisclosed date, police observed a ve-
hicle driving erratically and swerving between lanes while it was travelling 
along the highway. Upon stopping the vehicle and speaking with the male 
driver, police questioned the man as to where he was going so late in the 
evening. The man replied, “I’m on my way to attend a lecture about alcohol 
abuse and its effects on the human body, as well as smoking and staying 
out late”. Curious and dumbfounded, the police officer further questioned 
the male driver and asked, “who would give that kind of lecture at that time 
of night?” The man simply replied, “My wife”.  (Full disclosure, this is a 
joke…ha ha).  
 

Anyone with information regarding current or past investigations can contact 
the Hudson’s Hope RCMP directly at 250-783-5241 or anonymously through 
Crime Stoppers at 1-800-222-8477. Visit http://crimestoppersnebc.ca for 
advice on submitting tips online and to browse the areas “Most Wanted” 
page.  
Cst. Erich Schmidt 
Hudson’s Hope RCMP  

WINTER DRIVING SAFETY TIPS 
Please remove all the snow from your 
vehicle before driving. That includes, 
lights, license plates, windows, your 

hood, trunk and roof. Snow on the flat 
surfaces of your vehicle can blow or 
slide over your windshield obscuring 
your view or blow into the path of a 
trailing vehicle blocking their view. In 
the 2-3 minutes it takes to warm up 

your car, you can clear the snow, mak-
ing it safer for you and other motorists. 

http://crimestoppersnebc.ca


The Bulletin                                                                                                10                                                                                      February 2022 

 Help first responders find you when every second counts. 

9904 

The Importance of a 

Properly displaying your civic number on your house or at the end of your 
driveway ensures fast emergency response for the AMBULANCE, FIRE and 
POLICE Services. Precious minutes can pass while the emergency vehicle 
attempts to locate the emergency incident.   
 

It is strongly recommended that you ensure that a civic address is posted 
with the following guidelines in place: 
 

• the civic address the District has assigned to the premises must  be dis-
played on the principal building on the premises and must be legible from 
a minimum distance of fifteen (15) metres; 

• where a building is set back from the street or roadway fronting the prop-
erty such that the assigned street address is not clearly legible from the 
street or roadway, or where landscaping or architectural appurtenances or 
other obstructions obstruct the address, the assigned street address shall 
also be displayed at the driveway entrance from the street or road serving 
the building on a weather-resistant sign permanently mounted on a post 
and visible from all direction of traffic flow; and 

• letters or numbers displayed on a building must be of a colour which con-
trasts with the background colour of the building or sign. 

 

More information on how to properly display your civic address can be found 
in the Fire Protection and Life Safety Bylaw 775, contact the District office at 
(250)783-9901 for more information. 
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SOLUTION TO LAST MONTHS 
PUZZLE IS ON PAGE 38 

 

FEBRUARY PUZZLE 
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The January to June 2022 Municipal water, sewer, and garbage bills have 
been mailed out. 
 

If paid by February 18th, 2022 you get a discount. 
 

Did you know … 

 

 

There are several ways to pay your utilities & taxes: 
 

 Via Cheque by Mail  
 Via Cheque in the Drop Box 
 Via Cash, Cheque or Debit in person at the District office 
 Via Online Banking through your financial institution (except RBC at 

this time). 
 

***Please use your account number/ roll number when setting up your  
Payee online (see examples below).***

 Municipal Utility Bills 
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to our 

 A great big thank you to our Hudson’s Hope community  
members who supported us by purchasing Bear Tracks Ice Melt 

Happy New Year from the  
  Double H Saddle Club! 
 

We would like to recognize all the supportive companies who have helped the 
DHSC throughout 2021. 
 

With your monetary or “in-kind” donations you have made a huge impact to the 
indoor and outdoor arenas maintenance/upgrade program, therefore giving our 
community members and equine friends a much safer environment and enjoyment 
of the grounds for years to come.  
 

A heartfelt “Thank You!” 

※Cantex Okanagan Construction                                   
※Arc Resources Ltd. 

※Pacific Canbriam Energy 
※River of the Peace Metis Society 

※District of Hudson’s Hope  
※Company Town Funding 
※Big Bear Services Ltd. 
※Weaver Bro. Auction 
※Elisabeth Haagsman 

※Duz Cho  
※Federal Ranch Enterprises  
※Hudson’s Hope RV Park & 

Campground 

 

※P&L Ventures Ltd 
※Thompson Bro. Construction 
※Butler Ridge Energy Services 

Ltd 
※Rhee Simpson 

※Nicole Gilliss Century 21 
※Peace River Building Supplies 
※Horseshoe Creek Outfitters 

※Go Green Propane 
※Dawson Road Maintenance 

※Sky Fire Farms Feed Supply and 
Service 
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Do you have an interest in the history of our area and the Museum? The Hudson’s 
Hope Historical Society is looking for Volunteers to assist with museum operations. 
Come on by and lend a hand!  

Hudson’s Hope Historical Society Memberships are Due 
$20.00/person or $40.00/family 

Your Membership contributes to exhibit development and earns you 10% off  
Museum Gift Shop Sales.  

As we look around our community, we wonder what brought the settlers here. This 
month we are exploring Dr. Greene.  
 

Dr. & Mrs. Greene arrived in 1913 and 
took up land at the “Gates”. Dr. Greene 
was a knowledgeable man, having 
many trades. He was a licensed dentist, 
had some training as a doctor, trapped, 
and assisted the Wright brothers in 
building their very first plane. Dr. 
Greene while in New York, worked on 
the stage directing and doing makeup. 
Mrs. Greene was a trained nurse. 
 

Dr. Greene and his wife started to build a sanitarium at the Gates thinking they 
would provide a home and care for invalids. It was not meant to be. The hospital 
was never completed.  
 

The Greene’s left the area for a few years. During this time Ursula was born. In the 
mid-twenties they returned to Weasel Creek to trap. This lasted a couple of years 
then they returned to Peace River, where Dr. Greene, on his trap line at Weasel 
Creek, set up his dentistry clinic which he operated until his death sometime around 
1950. 
 

Hudson’s Hope Historical Society meets the third Thursday of each month: Meetings 
are open to everyone. 
Next Meeting February 17, 2022: 7pm at the Museum *Covid Safety Protocols are followed* 
Join the Meeting via ZOOM! email: hhmuseum@pris.ca for your invitation or call 
Patti at the Museum 258-783-5735. 
 

Patti Campbell/Manager  
 

Museum Winter Hours: Monday-Friday 9am – 4:30pm 

Hudson’s Bay Store (Circa 1939) “Now our Museum”  

January at the  
Hudson’s Hope Museum  

Dr. Greene on his trap line at Weasel Creek  

mailto:hhmuseum@pris.ca
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HUDSON’S HOPE CLUBS AND ORGANIZATIONS 

FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE GRANTS 
 

Application deadline is February 15, 2022 
 

 Council is now accepting applications from non-profit clubs and 
organizations requesting funding assistance in 2022 

 

The District of Hudson’s Hope recognizes that valued contributions are being 
provided through volunteer efforts of local organizations and agencies that 

benefit the community. The Financial Assistance Grant demonstrates Council’s 
commitment to working with these local groups that provide these beneficial 

programs, services or projects to the community while at the same time  
recognizing the financial constraints of the District. 

 

1.The primary purpose of Financial Assistance Grants is to assist to organiza-
tions for a specific capital project or local event that benefits the residents 
of the District of Hudson’s Hope; 

2.The financial assistance includes donation of time, facilities and District in-
ventory (tables, chairs, etc.); 

3.Grants will not be provided for travel expenses; 
4.The applicant organization must be registered as a Society in either the 

Province of British Columbia and / or Canada, and includes organizations 
that belong to a parent Society in Canada; and 

5.Upon completion of the project, the applicant must submit a final report to 
the District outlining how funds were expended. 

 

For full application details please visit our website at: 
http://hudsonshope.ca/residents/clubs-services/ 

 

PLEASE NOTE: A report must be submitted if your organization received a grant 
for 2021, otherwise a grant application for 2022 will not be approved. 
 

Applications should contain all assistance requests for the year, including 
waivers, in-kind donations and other donations, eg: complimentary recreation 
admission requests. 

 

Forms may be picked up at the District Office 
 

 Should you have any questions, please contact 
Jeanette McDougall, Corporate Officer at 250-783-9901 

http://hudsonshope.ca/residents/clubs-services/
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Hudson’s Hope Elementary
HUDSON’S HOPE  

HAWKS 

Student of Week Awards 
 

January 10 to January 14, 2022 
Kostyn Cryderman, Oliver McCormick, Grayson Milton, Lincoln Cryderman,  

Hunter Koehn-King, Anthony Quibell, Hope Sikorsky, Andrew Quibell 
 

Check out some of our Decorative Arts plasticine and “fuzzy” 
projects ... 
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s Hope Elementary-Secondary School 
Cruisin’ Day to Powder King – I am so pleased to cele-
brate our first school trip to Powder King this year.  We had a 
fantastic turnout of students and parents (over 50)!  It was a 
great day with some great memories!  

HUDSON’S HOPE  

HAWKS 
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Our Senior Girls’ and Senior Boys’ Basketball Teams had an oppor-
tunity to play some games against Chetwynd in January. Ms. Brown has 
been coaching both of these teams by herself, and our gym has been full of 
energy during practises. Our players had a fantastic time competing against 
Chetwynd, and I’m told they also worked on their singing skills on the drive 
back, with hits such as “The Wheels on the Bus”, and “Let it Go”.  

Way to go HAWKS!!!!! 
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Below are a few pictures of some Outdoor Recreation 7-9 students 
practising shelter building and fire-starting. Spending some time each day 
outdoors, and learning/practicing these types of skills is great for maintaining 
a healthy lifestyle and mindset. 



The Bulletin                                                                                                20                                                                                      February 2022 

 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
  1 2 3 4 5 

6 7 8 9 10 11 12 

13 14 15 16 17 18 19

20 21 22 23 24 25 26 

27 28      

Fe b r ua r y  2 02 2  

District Office Closed 

Senior Swim 

Valentines Day 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
  1 2 3 4 5 

6 7 8 9 10 11 12 

13 14 15 16 17 18 19 

20 21 22 23 24 25 26 

27 28 29 30 31   

M a rc h 2 0 2 2  

Pleased to serve Hudson’s Hope and the 
surrounding community !  

Monday to Friday 9am to 8pm 
Saturday 9am to 6pm 
Sunday 12pm to 5pm 

10115 MacDougall Street250-783-5355 

Hours of Operation 

WEEKLY SPECIALS 
FRESH MEAT  

CHECK OUT OUR IN 
STORE FLYER  

 

OPEN 
SUNDAYS 

OPENING 
HOURS 

A Proud Member 

Senior Swim 

Senior Swim 
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What are They? 
An automated external defibrillator (AED) is a small, portable 
device used to identify cardiac rhythms and deliver a shock 
to correct abnormal electrical activity in the heart. AEDs are 
used to treat sudden cardiac arrest (SCA). 
 

Up to 40,000 cardiac arrests occur each year in Canada. 
That’s one cardiac arrest every 13 minutes.  
 

Eighty-five per cent of cardiac arrests in Canada happen out-
side of hospitals, and having an AED close by can make all 
the difference. The American Heart Association warns that 
for every minute lost before defibrillation, the survival rate 
decreases by seven to 10 per cent. After 12 minutes, the survival rate plum-
mets to less than five per cent. 
 

When CPR and an AED are both used within five minutes of a cardiac arrest, the 
chance of survival rises by nearly 75 per cent, according to research published in 
the Journal of the American College of Cardiology. 
 

Where are They? 
Quick access to an AED can greatly improve a patient’s survivability rate, and 
knowing where AEDs are located within your community can help facilitate this.  
Fortunately there are a number of AEDs located within the District of Hudson’s 
Hope.  Emergency responders including police, fire and BC Ambulance all have  
devices on their apparatus and vehicles. There are also AEDs located at the Arena 
in the winter and the Pool in the summer. Staff at these locations have training 
in their use. Hudson’s Hope School has an AED in the staff room and has staff 
trained in its use. Other places that might be less obvious are the Library where 
an AED is on site, and staff and board members have received training in AED and 
CPR, and Silver Willow Court where they also have an AED available. 
 

Another interesting way that you can locate and help develop an inventory of AED 
locations in your community is through the PulsePoint AED website and app.   
Check it out here: https://www.pulsepoint.org/pulsepoint-aed/ 
 

Where can I Learn More? 
To learn more about AED use you can contact your local first aid course provider 
to enroll in a CPR/AED training course and we invite you to take a few minutes to 
watch a short video on the District’s Emergency Services web page @ http://
hudsonshope.ca/residents/emergency-services/ 

https://www.nhlbi.nih.gov/health/health-topics/topics/scda
http://hudsonshope.ca/residents/emergency-services/
http://hudsonshope.ca/residents/emergency-services/
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COVID-19 prevention restrictions in effect for all library users. 

Please pay careful attention to our signage on the exterior entryway window. 
Restrictions may be lifted, reinstated or amended at any time. 

HHPL acknowledges the BC government’s  
Guidance in response to COVID-19. 

HHPL acknowledges the BC  
Restart Plan guidelines.  

Tues & Wed 12:00 – 6:00 
Thurs & Fri 11:00 – 5:00 
Saturday  12:00 – 4:00 
Sunday  Closed 
Monday  By Appointment 

Mondays are closed for Vulnerable Library Access and Contactless Service only. Please 
book your appointment in advance to ensure that the library is staffed at the time of your 
appointment. 

Amber Norton, Library Director 

Our library adheres to communicable disease prevention guidance from WorkSafeBC and 
have a COVID-19 Safety Plan in place.  

 “If you or anyone in your family feels sick stay home” - PHO 

Pay special attention to provincial health orders to avoid any confusion or disappointment 
with our regulations upon entry to the library.  As per provincial guidance, in the case of a 
community outbreak or exposure event, we may need to implement stronger restrictions at 
any time. 
In accordance with provincial guidance, masks are mandatory while visiting indoor public 
spaces for anyone 5 and older. This is also required for people attending our programs, chil-
dren ages 5 and older as well as any adults attending with them.  Proof of vaccination cur-
rently required for adults attending library programming.  

Library AGM: We will be having the library board AGM at the end of February.  The 
meeting will fall on the 4th Wednesday at 7:00 pm.  Members of the public are welcome to 
attend, please contact the library for information on method of attendance as we may need 
to revert to a Zoom meeting, rather than meeting in person due to size of our meeting area 
and current health and safety protocols.  The Zoom link will not be posted publicly, so 
community members may email director.hhpl@pris.ca to receive a link for the meeting.  
We currently have room to add one or two new members, if you are interested in pursuing 
a role with the Library Board, please feel free to talk to Lorna Winnicky, the Board Chair, 
for more information.  
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Overdrive App: One final reminder that the Overdrive 
app is going to be discontinued in February 2022. Those 
of you who are still using the Overdrive App please 
make the switch over to the Libby app, to avoid experi-
encing a service disruption when trying to access our 
online magazine, eBook, audiobook and video collec-
tions.  The Overdrive team plans to support the app 
through the end of the year but you will no longer be 
able to download the app after this month.  All of your 

holds will automatically transfer over but you will have to download any books that you 
already have on loan on to the Libby app. The Libby app has been around for a number of 
years now and it is a much more simplified way to access our electronic resources collec-
tion.  Also remember that you can recommend titles, but this has to be done through the 
Overdrive website. Recommending titles automatically adds you to the holds list and also 
allows you to go over the limit of 7 holds on your account if it is added to the collection 
while your holds list is maxed out.  https://bcpl.overdrive.com/bcpl-nelf/content  

You can read more about this upcoming app change on the Overdrive Blog at 

 https://company.overdrive.com/2021/08/09/important-update-regarding-libby-and-the-
overdrive-app/ 

Cognitive Care Kits: We are going to be receiving cognitive care kits from Northern 
Health soon!  These are lendable cognitive care kits (vitality/activity kits) to caregivers/
library patrons in the community.  This project is designed to provide education & tools to 
families. There is some training for staff and even patrons on how to use each kit but other 
than that, it is as simple as checking out any of our other library items. 

Library Programs: We require that all children and youth attending our programs be pre-
registered for so that we have contact tracing information on hand and to make daily at-
tendance tracking easier for staff.  Masks are mandatory for everyone 5+ to use our library, 
including programs. 
Pay attention to PSAs and our Facebook page for program updates, if any changes or can-
cellations need to be made we will announce them on those platforms.  

Shellie Howard, Children & Youth Program Librarian  

StoryTime: Tuesdays from 10:30-11:30 pm, Parents and Tots 

February 1st we will be making a craft for Chinese New Year.  February 8th is our Valen-
tines craft day.  February 15th we will be playing some games.  February 25th we will be 
painting!!! Yeah!!! Paint Day 

Tween Club: Tuesdays from 3:15-4:45 pm, ages 9-12 

February 1st we will be playing with string, playing games with string and making string 
crafts.  February 8th is our Valentines Craft.  February 15th we will be painting and doing a 
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Walk-In Book Club: Reese Witherspoon Book Club Titles  

“lot of times love doesn’t 
work out. Yet even when it 

fails, it connects you to oth-
ers and, in the end, that is all 
you have, the connections.”  

Delia Owens 
Where the Crawdads Sing 
Available Jan 14 – Feb 25 

“you show up for your 
friends on their hardest 
days. And you hold their 
hand through the roughest 
parts. Life is about who is 
holding your hand and, I 
think, whose hand you 
commit to holding.” 
Taylor Jenkins Reid 
Daisy Jones & the Six 
Available Jan 28 – Mar 11 

draw for the 28th to see what the tweens want to do. Everyone who shows up for tween 
club in February will be able to write down on a piece of paper what they would like to do 
for a craft, games or whatever.  We will draw on February 15th and that will be what we do 
on February 28th. 

Library Club: Wednesdays from 3:30-4:30 pm, Kindergarten to age 8 

February 2nd we will be making a groundhog craft.  February 9th will be a Valentines craft.  
February 16th we will be painting.  February 23rd is games day. 

Teen Club: Thursdays from 5:00-7:00 pm, ages 13 up to current grad class 

February 3rd we will be painting a night snow scene.  February 10th origami valentines.  
February 17th is our winter craft night, latch hooks, pompom rugs or learning how to knit 
or crochet.  February 28th is games and chill. 

If you are interested in your child joining a club just pop in and register them!  It’s easy 
peasy.  Teens are self-registered.  If anyone has any questions on how are clubs are run and 
what all we do, please feel free to call (250)783-9414 or email me at youngadult.hhpl@pris.ca    

Nancy Smith, ILL Librarian & Bookkeeper 

Interlibrary Loans: Did you know that you can request DVDs through our InterLibrary 
Loan (ILL) system?  Not all libraries have allowed this feature in their policy, but many have!  
Feel free to login to your account to order with our InterLibrary Connect (ILC) system 
through our catalogue.  If you cannot find the title that you are looking for on the ILC sys-
tem, then our librarians can take your request and look for the item on our staff Illume sys-
tem. Email ill.hhpl@pris.ca with your requests. 

To stay up to date please like our Facebook page or watch local PSAs for more information.  
If you are not registered for Public Service Announcement emails, email 
hhpsa@hudsonshope.ca to sign up. 

Healthy Wishes 
From HHPL! 

mailto:ill.hhpl@pris.ca
mailto:hhpsa@hudsonshope.ca
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Fully serviced residential lots for sale, starting at $30 000.00. 

 
(250) 783-1076  

century21nicolegilliss  

Nicole Gilliss Century 21 Energy Realty  

Bare Lot 
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(250) 783-1076  

century21nicolegilliss  

Nicole Gilliss Century 21 Energy Realty  

Bare Lot 

CALL NICOLE, YOUR LOCAL REALTOR TODAY TO VIEW ANY AND ALL LISTINGS IN HUDSON'S HOPE!  
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10118 Macdougall 

St. 
Hudson’s Hope  

159,900.00 

MLS R2601436 

9807 Freddette 

Ave 
Hudson’s Hope  

$99,900.00 

11141 Beattie Dr. 

 Hudson’s Hope  

$279,900.00 

MLS R2511397 
 

Lanna Tucker 
Personal Real Estate Corporation 

Cell:250-793-4270 
lanna@lannatucker.com 

www.lannatucker.com 

10105 Arena Road 
Hudson’s Hope 

$529,900.00 

MLS R2638387 
 

9003 Taylor Ave 

Hudson’s Hope 

$149,900.00 

MLS R2582352 
 

10113 Kyllo St. 
Hudson’s Hope  

$109,900.00 

MLS R2617739 

10212 Ellis  Cres. 

 Hudson’s Hope  

$319,900.00 

MLS R2609096 
 

10709 Forfar St 

 Hudson’s Hope  

$389,900.00 

MLS R2595019 
 

 

Lanna Tucker -PREC 

lannatuckerprec 
Action Realty Inc. 

 Fort St John, BC  

“Thoughts Become Things, and Dreams Do Come True “ 

New Listings, New Prices, New Deals Call Today !! 

Call Lanna Tucker For A Trustworthy, Reliable, Friendly  Service Guaranteed! 

Plus a Free Market Evaluation and learn more about my  

Guaranteed Selling Program ! 
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Lanna Tucker 
Personal Real Estate Corporation 

Cell:250-793-4270 
lanna@lannatucker.com 

www.lannatucker.com  Action Realty Inc. 

Presale Purchase is Available! 

Auction Date March 17, 2022 

Bidding Starts March 14, 2022 

CALL TODAY! 

 
  

Working in conjunction with Weaver Auctions  

 
Contact Lanna Tucker 250-793-4270  

 for any questions, or if you’d like to view 

these fantastic properties! 
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 PAQUETTE APARTMENTS 
 

FULLY FURNISHED APARTMENTS FOR RENT: 
 
 

• Bachelor Suites 
• One Bedroom plus Den 
• Two Bedroom 

 
All units are furnished with linen, dishes, fridge, stove, microwave, dishwasher, washer and dryer. 
These immaculate suites have ample parking with power bar to plug your vehicle in.  
We can also offer large locker storage.  
 

Contact Ester at 250-783-0721 or email paquetteave@gmail.com 
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NO JOB TOO SMALL OR 

TOO BIG 
 

• 2 Skid Steers for snow plowing, 
cleaning corrals, hauling bales, etc. 
• 30’ flat deck trailer for all light 

hauling up to 18,000 kg 
• Tandem dump trailer. 

 

 We Pride Ourselves On  
Customer Satisfaction 

 

Email: outfiter@pris.ca       Cell 250-783-0952    

k 
ALL insurances and licenses for snow ploughing and hauling. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Is accepting new patients and emergencies from Chetwynd and surrounding communities. 
 

FREE WHITENING 
Valued at $440.00 

With a complete exam and cleaning 
 

Open Monday to Friday 
& Select Saturdays 

 

250 788 1997 
5032 49

th
 Avenue, Chetwynd BC 

chetwyndacdental@gmail.com  
 

5032 49
th
 Avenue, Chetwynd BC 

chetwyndacdental@gmail.com  
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WATER MANAGEMENT SERVICES 
PIPE FUSING - WATER TRANSFER  

 

RRENTAL EQUIPMENT: LIGHT TOWERS, OFFICE TRAILERS  
AND WASHROOM TRAILERS 

LOCALLY OWNED AND OPERATED 

8908 Clarke Avenue, Hudson’s Hope, BC 

24hrs Ph. 250-783-2363       www.butlerridge.com 

-Industrial Snow Plowing        -Facility Janitorial 
-Lease & Road Construction         -Construction Cleanup 
-Aggregate Sales &Trucking         -Landscaping  Services 
-Road Maintenance                           -Custom Fencing        

“REPUTATION THAT MOVES THE GROUND” since 2000                                                                

C# 250.783.0608 
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T-SHIRTS 

COOZIES  

BALL CAPS  

TOUQUES 
 

For more info, contact  
chitoryukarate@gmail.com 

TRY SOMETHING NEW! 
 

Northern Rockies Karate is         
welcoming new students for 2022.  

 

Sign up for Fitness, Fun and Knowledge. 
 

Hudson's Hope: Tuesdays & Thursdays 
Location: The Pearkes Centre 

Ages 7*-11: 5:30 - 6:30 pm 
Ages 12+: 6:30 pm - 8:00 pm 

*younger students may be invited to 
train on Thursdays, depending on  

interest levels from the community* 
 
 

DON’T 
FEED 
THE 

DEER 
* It makes deer 

more habituated to 
people 

* Handouts  
artificially increase 

their numbers,  
causing starvation in 

severe winters 
 

* potential to entice 
larger predators into 

the community 

mailto:chitoryukarate@gmail.com
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JANUARY SOLUTION 

 
 

Lawyers - Notaries Public 
 

Gordon Gentles     
 

WILLS & ESTATES 
 

REAL ESTATE & MORTGAGES 
 

CORPORATE & COMMERCIAL 

 
250-785-6688 

9947-100 Ave Fort St John  
www.fsjlaw.com 

Thrift Store Hours   
Tuesday to Saturday 

 

1:00pm to 4:00pm 
are subject to change. Please 

call or check your PSA’s for up-
dates. Bag days are the last  
Saturday of every Month. 

Hudson’s Hope  

Thrift Store

 

Legal Services by 

Denis 250-263-2684 / Trina 250-793-3796 

4188 Summer Road Hudson Hope BC 

Open Weekdays 12pm to 6pm  
9am to 5pm Saturdays 

Livestock Feed 
Cattle * Horses * 
Ducks * Turkeys 
* Poultry * Hog  
* Rabbits  
* Mini-Pig  
and more.. 

If we don’t have it in stock, we will find it for you! 
We are a Feed, Services and Supply Store here to 

serve your livestock and domestic stock needs. 

    Domestic Pet Feed 
* Cats * Dogs  

Young and Senior Pets  
 Guinea Pigs/ Hamsters 

* Pet Birds 
 

Like us on Facebook  
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St. Peter’s Church 
Shared Ministry 

9500 Beattie Drive      250-783-0855 

There will be  
no Sunday Worship  

until further notice  
 

“May God Keep You Safe” 

 

Hudson’s Hope  

Bible Fellowship 
 

Pastor Luke Hughes-Bunger 
 

9702 Beattie Drive      778-204-0102 
hhbiblefellowship@gmail.com  

Hhbf.ca 
 

Sunday Worship at 10:30am 
Prayer before the service starts at 10:00am   

 
CCCH 

SENIOR  
BUS TRIP 

FORT ST. JOHN  
 
 

February 7th 
March 7th 
April 4th 
May 2nd 

SENIOR/ADULT 
SWIM IS BACK! 

    

 

February 15 
March 15th 
March 29th 

mailto:hhbiblefellowship@gmail.com
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 Hudson’s Hope Elem-Secondary School ... 250-783-9994 
 

Highway Maintenance 
Dawson Road Maintenance Head Office .250-262-2600 
John Cantlon Foreman Satellite Office  ….778-715-3917 
Caribou Road Service……………………………. 250-788-2407 
 

Library ……………………………………..……250-783-9414 
Tuesday … 12:00pm-5:00pm 

Wednesday … 12:00pm-5:00pm 
Thursday … 1:00pm-6:00pm 

Friday … 1:00am-4:00pm  
Saturday … 12:00pm-4:00pm  

Sundays/Mondays/Stat Holidays/Holiday Weekends 
Closed 

 

Liquor Store …………………………..……..250-783-5230 
Hours: Tuesday - Saturday……..…10:30am–6:00pm 
Closed for lunch from 1- 2pm. Sunday/Monday: 

Closed 
 

Museum & Gift Shop ……….………….. 250-783-5735  
Monday to Friday … 9:00am-4:30pm 

Fax: … 250-783-5770 
Email: … hhmuseum@pris.ca 

 

New Horizons ………………   Esther @250-783-9184 
                                  or Elaine@250-783-5345 
 

Post Office ……………………...……..…… 250-783-5302 
Monday to Friday … 8:30am-5:00pm                                        

Closed for lunch from 12 to 1 pm 
Saturday … 9:00am-12:00pm 

 

Power Outages 
BC Hydro Power Outages ........... 1-888-769-3766 
Street Lights …………...................... 250-783-9901 
 

Thrift Store ………….……………………….  250-783-9211 
Tuesday …………………….… 1:00pm-4:00pm 
Wednesday …………………. 1:00pm-4:00pm 
Thursday ……….……………  1:00pm-4:00pm 
Friday ………………………... 1:00pm-4:00pm 
Saturday …………………….  1:00pm-4:00pm 

Bag days are the last Saturday of each Month. 
Transfer Station ……………...…………  250-783-5608 

Hours: Wednesday-Sunday … 11:00am-7:00pm 
Monday & Tuesdays … Closed  

Wildflowers Child Care …………...… 250-793-3796 
Multi-age family daycare and enrichment program 

Hours: Monday-Friday ...7:00am-5:30pm 
Email: wildflowers-childcare@outlook.com 
https://wildflowerschildcare.wordpress.com 

 
 

Ambulance / Fire / RCMP                      9-1-1 
RCMP Non Emergency…………...250-783-5241 
Avalanche Information………….1-800-667-1105 
 

Community Hall 
Call 783-9901. Rental contract and payment 
can be arranged at the time of booking. 
 

Community Club Hall Kitchen  
Joan 250-783-8756 or  
Stephanie 250-783-0959 
 

District Of Hudson’s Hope 
Monday to Friday (Office)  … 8:30am - 4:30pm  
Holidays     Closed 
Office……………………………...………...250-783-9901  
Fax……………………………………………..250-783-5741 
Email……………….……….. district@hudsonshope.ca 
Arena (Scheduled hours–seasonal) ………. 250-783-5563 
Animal Control Officer…………….  250-783-5207 
Info Centre (Scheduled hours-seasonal)    250-783-9154 
Special Events …………...………….   250-783-9901 
Pool (Scheduled hours-seasonal)….………. 250-783-9913 
 

Government  
Bob Zimmer, MP …………………... 1-855-767-4567 
Dan Davies, MLA North ………… 1-877-332-0101 
Mike Bernier, MLA South ……… 1-855-582-3430 
Peace River Regional District ..1-800-670-7773 
TD for the Deaf ………………..…….1-800-661-8773 
Federal Information………………..1-800-667-3355 
Provincial Information………….. 1-800-663-7867 
 

Health Centre  ………………….…..….250-783-9991 
Fax..……………………………………......250-783-9125 
 

Pharmacy ………..……………………. 250-783-9947 
Monday to Friday .… 9:00am-4:30pm 

Closed for Lunch from 12:15pm-1:15pm 
 

BC Nurse Line ……….…………………..……………...811 
Public Health Office …………………250-783-5221 
Mental Health Crisis Line …..  1-877-442-2828 
DRIVE BC .…………...……………… 1-800-550-4997 
Drive BC Website …………..www.drivebc.ca 
 

OIL & GAS-24 Hr Emergency .1-800-663-7867 
 

To de-list your phone number from telemarket-
ers call TELUS at ……..………………..…...310-1000 

Hudson’s Hope Service Directory 


